PAC Meeting November 30, 2022

Attendance: Jane Couch, Laura Mosienko, Erin Doty, Kristina Taplin, Sarah Richkun, Kate Amey, Casey

Gutierrez, Carlos Vasquez de Velasco

Start: 6:00 pm

Adoption of minutes: Erin, First; Kate, Second

Admin Report, Jane Couch
Administration Report for Parent Council Meeting

Nov. 30, 2022

1. Teacher Wish Lists – The total for teacher wish lists given to us is: \$2480.00

## 2. Playground update -

We have planted some trees along the East side of the school funded by a grant. We have installed the sandbox funded by the Parent Council. Thank you for providing this for the school.

We have asked our Landscape Architect Company to help us with planning out our pathway. They have informed us that costs have gone up. The cost of the pathway is now: \$55 000. We have about \$25 000 in grants so far. We will try looking for more grants. We would welcome any help from Parent Council to apply for more grants and receive more funding to go forward with this project.

- 3. Our School Division has been providing professional development to Administrators on narrowing our school goals using the latest research, to have the highest impact on our students.
- 4. We currently have the Japanese drumming group, Fubuki Daiko, in our school, working with each classroom for 3 weeks. Each classroom is working on a different song to perform for each other on Dec. 9.
- 5. Our First Winter Carnival is on December 14 from 4:30pm 7:30pm. We have been planning for this since before the pandemic. We hope families enjoy this format. We will review how it goes to see if we do it again.
- 6. We continue to review our Student Support Plans IEPs, ALPs, BIPs, etc. Our school division has added CMPs (Curricular Modification Plans) for those students who are not eligible for an IEP and need modifications. IEPs (Individual Education Plans) are only

implemented when the school psychologist has worked with the school to determine that a student needs an individual plan with goals outside of the regular curriculum. We are reviewing all student specific plans to be standard across the Division.

- 7. The school will think about having hot dog fundraiser lunches starting in January.
- 8. We continue to be a part of the Visions of Sugarplums Pyjama Project. We receive a new pair of pjs, wrapped as a present, for every student. We already have our pjs. We will probably hand them out to students on Friday, Dec. 16.

Respectfully submitted,

Jane Couch and Norm Gould

Admin/Co-Chair Report, Laura Mosienko & Erin Doty – nothing to report

Treasurers Report – Kristina Taplin

- bank balances to date for October and November Sarah, First; Kacey, Second

Fundraising Report – Kristina Taplin

Thursday, December 8<sup>th</sup>, Mom's Pantry

New Business – Laura Mosienko

- Photo booth at Winter Carnival (staff will be taking care of this and handing in receipts to PAC)
- Wishlists totaled \$2480, made a motion to fulfill up to \$1000 Kristina, First; Laura, Second
- Candygrams at Winter Carnival, Kacey will look at having these donated for the school

Made a motion to pay the sitter \$25.00 for babysitting for PAC meeting Laura, First; Kristina, Second

Meeting adjourned at 7:00PM, First, Erin, Second, Laura